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August 16, 2023 

VIA E-FILING 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe 

Docketing Division, Ohio Power Siting Board 

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, OH 43215 

 

Re: American Transmission Systems, Incorporated’s Certificate of Environmental 

Compatibility and Public Need to Construct the Wood County Reinforcement 

Project 

 Lemoyne-Midway 138 kV New Transmission Line Extension 

 OPSB Case No. 18-1335-EL-BTX 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

Please find attached American Transmission Systems, Incorporated’s 

(“ATSI’s”) responses to Staff’s pre-construction meeting data requests dated 

August 10, 2023. 

Should the Ohio Power Siting Board desire further information or discussion of 

this submittal, please contact me at 614-227-1989. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Devan K. Flahive (0097457) 

Attorney for American Transmission Systems, Incorporated 

 

cc: Anne M. Rericha, Esq. (arericha@firstenergycorp.com) 
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BEFORE 

THE OHIO POWER SITING BOARD 

 

In the Matter of American Transmission Systems, 

Incorporated’s Application for a Certificate of 

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need to 

Construct the Wood County Reinforcement Project 

) 

) 

) 

) 

 

Case No. 18-1335-EL-BTX 

 

 

ATSI’S RESPONSES TO PRE-CONSTRUCTION MEETING DATA REQUESTS FROM OPSB STAFF 

 

Requests Dated August 10, 2023: 

 

1) Staff notes that 42 of the 108 structures for the transmission line have a note indicating “Do Not 

Construct” on this set of engineering drawings. Explain when the set of engineering drawings for 

those 42 structures will be provided to staff; also indicate when construction is anticipated to begin 

on those segments of the electric transmission line. 

 

RESPONSE:  Structures indicated on the engineering drawings as “Do Not Construct” will be 

subject to a forthcoming Application For Amendment to the Certificate of Environmental 

Compatibility and Public Need that was issued to ATSI in this case.  Once the Amendment 

Application is approved by the Board, ATSI will commission engineering drawings without the 

“Do Not Construct” indication and provide those to Staff, along with the anticipated construction 

schedule for the portions of the Project subject to the Amended Certificate.  

 

2) (Stipulation Condition #16) Provide any updated FAA determination of no hazard letters.  These 

may be applicable for those nearest Brim Substation. 

 

 RESPONSE:  At this time, ATSI is awaiting FAA determinations for structures 3 and 4 nearest 

Brim Substation.  ATSI filed for these structures and for the cranes needed to set them in place on 

August 2, 20223, but has not received determinations yet.  The ASN’s are:  

 

2023-AGL-15176-OE 

2023-AGL-15177-OE 

2023-AGL-15178-OE 

2023-AGL-15179-OE 

 

Please note that structures 3 and 4 will be within the scope of the aforementioned Amendment 

Application, so installation will not occur until an Amended Certificate is issued. 

 

3) (Stipulation Condition #18) Is ATSI planning to use cranes to construct the transmission line? If so, 

provide the anticipated Start date and End date when the crane would be used. 

 

 RESPONSE:  Yes, ATSI is planning to use cranes to construct the transmission line.  Cranes are 

anticipated to be used from approximately September 1, 2023 to December 31, 2023. 
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